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We have decided not to be open to the general public for the
2019-2020 winter season at the Lodge.

Up until this week, we were working towards being open from
December 26th to March 30th. Doing so would have marked the 3rd
winter season that the Lodge would be open during the winter
(the  Lodge  was  open  during  the  winters  of  2008-2009  and
2009-2010).  However,  we  were  not  able  to  answer  several
questions  that  we  wanted  answered  before  making  that  final
decision to be able to stay open during the winter season.

The main questions that we wanted answers to before being open
in the winter for the general public were:

What do we do during the Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday period
each week? (revenue)
What buildings to keep open — have to keep open — to be
able to create the atmosphere we want to be known for at
the Lodge? (operations)
How certain are we that the water lines won’t freeze, and
that we all guests will have access to running water?
(operations)
How certain are we that we have the necessary snow removal
equipment? (operations)
How many staff members would be needed to service the
guests, and who those people would be? (operations)

During  this  winter  we  will  do  some  more  tests  with  the
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facilities, including keeping 6 cabins and 6 hotel rooms heated,
keeping the water going to those units, and snow removal for
those units.  This will provide us more data for when we do open
to the general public during winter, and thus more assurance
that  we  will  be  able  to  offer  a  fun.joyous.adventuresome
experience for guests during the winter.

Our last day during the 2019 summer season for Lodging will be
October 27th.  That weekend, a Cyclo-cross event will be held in
Copper Harbor, with one of the races being on the Lodge property
(on October 26th).

Once we select the date in May 2020 that we will open for the
general  public  for  next  year’s  summer  season,  we  will  let
everyone know.

[ Update: May 1, 2020 will be the first Lodging date for the
2020 summer / fall season ]
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